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LD227 is the most horrifying and morally inept bill that we have ever seen in our
lifetime proposed here in Maine. This bill is pure evil.

Just a few weeks ago, parents all over the country celebrated the unanimous defeat in
committee of LD1735, better known as the Maine trans-trafficking bill after massive
pushback.

LD227 is way, way worse than LD1735.

Nearly half the United States have enacted laws limiting youth to gender affirming
care. Why is Maine looking to reverse this course?

Fact is, we know there is no such thing as “gender-affirming health care,” only
chemical castration and medical butchery, done on minors for profit.

This is a billion dollar business and the product is children.

These are horrible choices forced upon children whose frontal lobes of their brains are
not yet fully formed to make these types of life-altering decisions.

In the very recent American College of Pediatricians “Best for Children” position
summary which came out in February, 2024, they reviewed over 60 studies and
clearly conclude, “There is no evidence-based proof that so-called ‘gender affirming’
therapy is affirming to the health of gender incongruent youth.”

https://acpeds.org/assets/positionpapers/mental-health-of-gender-incongruent-youth-f
act-sheet-final.pdf

I’ve spoken to many detransitioners who were brainwashed into believing this
practice would make them feel whole.

But what this bill looks to do never does. Now they deeply regret their actions,
actions often imposed upon them by adults.

They can’t get their once healthy body parts back, once they’ve been hacked off.

The most thorough follow-up of sex-reassigned people in the world, extending over
30 years, was conducted in Sweden and documents their lifelong mental unrest.

The study shows “Ten to 15 years after surgical reassignment, the suicide rate of
those who had undergone sex-reassignment surgery rose to 20 times that of
comparable peers.

https://journals.plos.org/plosone/article?id=10.1371/journal.pone.0016885
They kill themselves at a 20 times greater rate after transition.

“Trans” bills such as this never address the underlying cause of a person’s sexual
trauma, physical violence, rape, incest, abuse, indoctrination, or whatever the
underlying cause of their mental health issues really are.

The clear issue is an underlying mental health issue. If you really want to help Maine
youth, this is where you put your energy. You could be heroes.

I urge this committee to vote “ought not to pass” on LD227, based on the clear
evidence that this bill will only create negative life altering practices.

Our job is to protect our children, not to push them towards evil.
If you wish to read my full article on this bill, it can be found here:
https://shawnmcbreairty.substack.com/p/1d-227-is-a-full-frontal-assault



